
Minutes of the University Park Advisory Committee 

Monday, February 19, 2018 at 4:00pm (Scheduled) 

The Card Room at The Varsity Club 

7671 The Park Boulevard, University Park, FL 34201 

 John Whyte called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.

o Roll call by Enjoli Collins, with a quorum of neighborhood chairperson’s present, 
quorum was certified. A copy of Attendance Sheet attached to minutes

 John opened with the UPAC meeting Agenda

 CMS Property Management Report – Steve Hatton

o Mr. Hatton advised that the report, as attached, had been distributed prior to the 
meeting.

o George Auxier of Knightsbridge asked if mulch would be used to fill in the 
remaining open areas due to the loss of flowers.  Pete Conway of Chelsea asked if the 
mulching could be done from the neighborhood budget; Mr. Hatton confirmed.

o Pat Thompson of St. James asked about continued clean up from hurricane Irma; Mr. 
Hatton stated that if there are any areas of concern to let him know and they will be 
inspected and followed up on.

o Mr. Hatton noted that the annual neighborhood meetings require a quorum and the 
neighborhood chairs need to assure that they have proxies for anyone not attending 
the meeting.

o John Whyte noted that there will be no changes to the structure of neighborhood 
committees after the turnover is complete.

o Mr. Hatton introduced and welcomed Kristin Smith, the newest member of the CMS 
team.

 Dwelling Live Update – Enjoli Collins

o Ms. Collins advised that there were gate access updates in the CMS Property 
Management Report.

o Ms. Collins advised that emails for non-access to Dwelling Live are due to the 
temporary/initial password not being changed to a personal/secure password and the 
lists were sent to the neighborhood chairs.

o Ms. Collins advised that homeowners need to note that their home is for sale in 
Dwelling Live and to add “ALL REALTOR ACCESS” to their guest list in order for 
realtors to gain entry for showings.

o Ms. Collins advised that some of the older barcodes need to be changed due to the 
new reader at the back gate which is more sensitive than the older existing models 
that are at the front/rear entries.

o Ms. Collins advised that the back gate repairs would be complete by the end of the 
day and she further explained that the delay was due to the third party vendor 
supplying the gate.  She advised that there will be remuneration for the delay.

o Dick Tuley of Sloane Gardens asked about barcodes being required for exiting the 
back gate and stated that this seems excessive.  David Yankowitz of Ascot stated that 
this makes it inconvenient for guests of those closest to the back gate.  John Whyte 
suggested that the Safety & Access Control Committee come to the next UPAC 
meeting to present again their findings and their implementation of the new 



restrictions.  Ms. Collins advised that there is a detailed document on the website 

which outlines barcodes being required for the back gate. 

o Ms. Collins spoke of the new non-resident family member barcodes.  Mr. Whyte

stated that the Safety & Access Control Committee has taken a position of controlled

access rather than limiting the barcodes thus now there is more control of entry and

exit.  Mr. Tuley asked about the procedures for the non-resident family member

barcodes and Ms. Collins explained there is a request form and these barcodes are

available for $15 each and that they are good for one year.

o Carol Shabe of Virginia Water asked about vendor barcodes and Ms. Collins advised

that preferred vendors may purchase barcodes.  She further explained that preferred

vendors are determined once three residents have added the vendor to their vendor

list in Dwelling Live.

o Ms. Collins advised that the pedestrian gate will no longer have a single code; anyone

who would like to use the gate needs to request a PIN by contacting the CMS at

cms@upcai-fl.com.  Mr. Auxier and Mr. Bondur recommended that one email blast

be sent with the information about the new non-resident family member barcodes and

the new PIN process for the pedestrian gate.

 Planning Group Update – John Whyte

o Mr. Whyte provided a recap of the process thus far including the 16 Neighborhood

meetings conducted in January, January survey results and the petition process.  He

also stated that another “detail day” as that in January may be repeated.  Mr. Whyte

advised that 1,000 signed petitions were received in the first five days.  Mr. Whyte

noted that this week the petitions will go to the County for final validation with a

deadline for petitions being Friday, February 23rd.  Once the petitions have been

validated by the elections office they will be forwarded to the county attorney who

will then prepare a draft ordinance for presentation to the County Commissioners,

which is anticipated to be in late March and will be a public session at which all

residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.  The next step will be to elect a five

member Board of Directors for the Recreation District (“RD”) followed up by

issuance of the bond.  The bond issue will go before a judge for ratification which

date is unknown.  The referendum will then take place on the on the bonds which will

be by a majority vote with an anticipated date by the end of July.  After ratification by

a judge, the issuance of the bond will then be placed by underwriters into the bond

market to be sold.  Mr. Whyte advised that the final step will be the transfer of funds

from the bond to the developer which is anticipated to occur in August.  Mr. Whyte

further advised that the election for a five-member Homeowner’s Association

(“HOA”) Board of Directors should take place later in August.

o Lou Marquet of Wentworth asked who gets to vote and Mr. Whyte explained that all

homeowners and residents will vote for the formation of the RD and approval of the

referendum on the Bond. The vote for the HOA board will (under the present CCR’s)

be by the voting members, who are the UPAC neighborhood chairs.

o David Yankowitz of Ascot asked about the HOA Covenants, Conditions and

Restrictions (“CCRs”) and the final contract with Neal.  Mr. Whyte explained that

there is no written contract as there is not yet an entity that could sign such a contract.

This will be a responsibility of the board for the RD. Mr. Whyte further explained

that in UPCAI voting the number of votes cast by the voting member from the

neighborhood is the number of lots in that neighborhood.  The neighborhood chairs

decide based on feedback from their neighborhood.  This may be further clarified by

the HOA turnover attorney Dick Ulrich.
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o Mr. Whyte advised that the detailed terms as to the sales office building and tract 7

have not been finalized.  Terms of a lease or royalty payment are being considered for

the sales office.  Mr. Whyte further advised that there will be a meeting with the 10

homeowners that are affected by tract 7 which is located between Lennox Gardens,

Stanhope Gate and University Parkway

o Olaf Maly of Notting Hill inquired about the HOA/UPCAI, additional lands and

buildings and future savings.  Mr. Whyte stated that the Declarant and Developer

would relinquish their two board positions through the resignation of Enjoli Collins

and Ron Tobin and four new members would be elected.  He further advised that the

CCRs would be amended to write out the developer/declarant and that the acquired

lands would be allocated with some integrated into neighborhoods.  The buildings

would come under the RD.  The HOA will realize a savings of $150,000 annually

from. These savings will offset any additional maintenance costs for the land/assets

that may be allocated to UPCAI as part of the final deal.

Other As Appropriate 

 Beverly Latine advised that she needs to close out the 2017 year and needs decisions today

from the neighborhood chairs if she is to transfer storm expenses to reserves.

 David Van Brunt of Hampton Green inquired about those who have not yet deployed to fiber

and are receiving a 6-week time frame for an appointment.  Steve Ludmerer of Warwick

Gardens advised that there had been identified 44 homes that have not yet been deployed per

Comcast and only 22 remain without deployment.  He further stated that if the appointment is

not offered within 3 days of calling the homeowner needs to escalate their request to a

supervisor.  If after escalating there is no sooner date, Mr. Ludmerer advised he should be

contacted.  It was further clarified that just because there is an X1 box that does not mean that

they are connected to fiber.

Without further items on the agenda to discuss, John Whyte adjourned the meeting without objection 

at 4:59 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Enjoli Collins, Secretary 


